Minutes of ESIP Call – March 23, 2007
Next Call:  Proposed: April 30, 2007 - 10 AM (Eastern Time)
Participants

Christine Tilburg (ESIP), Diane Gould (EPA), Gary Lines (EC), Jason Link (NOAA) Kathryn Parlee (EC), Susan Russell-Robinson (USGS)

1.  ESIP Organization
Christine Tilburg gave an update on the 6 subcommittees, highlighting the 3 subcommittees lacking chairs and pointing out that Hilary Neckles would like to step down as chair of the Aquatic Habitats subcommittee which would leave 4 subcommittees without a chair. Diane Gould stated that she thought Wendy Leo had agreed in the past to chair the Contaminants subcommittee and Christine said she would follow up with Wendy (e-mail sent to Wendy 3/23). In addition to the established subcommittees, Christine mentioned that according to the Listening Sessions, ESIP should be involving social scientists somewhere in the process of the indicator work. A subcommittee of social scientists/educators/etc might have a role reviewing documents that are drafted. Susan Russell-Robinson thought that this is a good idea and might serve the entire GOMC instead of just ESIP. 
Susan also brought up the idea of using conversational "journal" entries to broadcast Gulf of Maine work through the ESIP webpage. She suggested that this would be a good way to keep the webpage fresh. The group thought this was a good idea and it was decided that the June workshop would be a good opportunity to unveil the format for this (Examples of journal entries for USFWS were mailed to committee 3/23 by Susan).
2. GeoConnections

Christine discussed the current timeline and progress on the GeoConnections (GC) work. Christine has established monthly meetings with Tom Shyka and Tom Gale (GoMOOS) to keep the project on track. Although GC is on a delayed schedule, Tony Turner (GC) is aware of the changes. The RFP for the Canadian vendor is to be released 3/26 and the vendor will be selected 5/11. In the technical requirement document for the vendor, Gulfwatch was listed as a prototype for the ESIP map to be developed. By using the same format as Gulfwatch, the ESIP map will be usable with both Gulfwatch and the Habitat Monitoring Map. Christine also mentioned that the Canadian vendor will be expected to begin with 2-3 databases and then add more in once the tools are developed.

In terms of the GeoConnections phase ending March 31, Christine requested that all committee members that have contributed in-kind work towards the GC project fill out the appropriate in-kind form and mail it into Lori Hallett (In-kind forms mailed to committee 3/23). 

Finally, Christine mentioned that there is a planned meeting with Tony Turner (GeoConnections)  on June 10 in New Brunswick prior to the ESIP/Climate Change Launch. Tony has expressed interest in understanding the ESIP GC work and a casual meeting has been arranged between ESIP, GoMOOS,  and Tony.

3. Climate Change Network Launch/ESIP Meeting

Gary Lines provided an update on the Climate Change Network Launch preparations. The morning will be spent on short presentations and a talk from the IPCC. In the afternoon, focus will be on the effect climate change will have on the various indicators. The evening will feature a talk on sea level rise and coastal communities in Canada.  The room booking deadline is in early May. Gary is aiming for ~ 70 participants with the number most likely approaching 50. At this point, the person tasked with organizing most of the details and drafting a background document is Chantal Gagnon. Chantal's contract is expected to end at the end of March but Gary stated that the meeting details will most likely be covered by the new Climate Change Network manager. Gary also polled the present committee members to find out when people will be arriving. Susan asked Gary if Chantal was aware of an earlier climate change report that came out of a meeting in Durham (Susan forwarded the document to Gary and Chantal 3/23). 

Christine mentioned that she will be sending out an e-mail to the ESIP members providing details about ride or room-sharing. Diane expressed that she is particularly interested in a ride from St. Johns to NB on Sunday.
A discussion was had about what goals ESIP wants to accomplish during the afternoon portion of the meetings. This meeting is in part intended to revitalize the subcommittee work. Jason Link brought up that in order for the meeting to be successful, a terms of reference document should probably be drafted to lay out where the subcommittees are going. Susan pointed out that there is some guidance provided in the 18 month work plan and specifically Task 1.8 of the work plan. Jason requested that this work plan be forwarded to him (Christine forwarded 18 month work plan and information on the ESIP subcommittees and Fisheries/Aquaculture membership following the conference call 3/23).  Christine suggested that she draft up a rough plan for the committee to comment on. She expected to draft this document up and send it to the committee the first week in April.
4. CICEET

Christine asked if the group wanted to expend effort to try to find money to update the CICEET map that is currently on the ESIP webpage. It doesn't appear that the committee has strong feelings in either direction on this at this time.
5. Working Group Meeting

Christine asked if any members had specific items they wanted presented to the Working Group at the Boston meeting next week. No items were brought up.
6. Funding

Christine mentioned that she will be attending a training session run by GeoConnections titled "Stakeholder training on user-needs assessments and user-centered design". The training was intended for people who currently receive GeoConnections funds or intend to apply for monies in the future.

Christine updated on the National Monitoring Network Pilot Study - Great Bay and Coastal New Hampshire Area of Gulf of Maine pilot project. The project focuses on integrating land side water quality issues with coastal observation systems.  Susan explained that though this is an unfunded pilot proposal the intention is to have access to a larger amount of funding once the new fiscal year begins. She also mentioned that the New Hampshire plan is at the top of the pile mainly due to the many different organizations that are involved.

Christine also discussed a Marine Ecosystem-Based Management Tool Innovation Fund that she is applying for in connection with GoMOOS. The fund is meant to deliver software tools that will be useful to managers. The concept at this point is to try to get the Aquatic Habitat indicator information into a data layer similar to the current GeoConnections work on nutrients and contaminants.
